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September 26, 2022 

 
Heather Ficht, Executive Director 
Commissioner Derrick DeGroot 
 

This letter finalizes the agreed-upon Program Year (PY) 2022 and PY 2023 Workforce Innovation and 
Opportunity Act (WIOA) title I program performance targets. Following a review of Oregon’s statistical 
adjustment model predicted outcomes, historical actual results, data supporting the proposed performance 
targets, other relevant adjustment factors, and subsequent communications with local staff and Chief Elected 
Officials, we are confirming the final negotiated performance targets for your local workforce development 
area are as follows below. 

 

 



Please file these final agreed-upon performance targets with your Local Plan. We appreciate your participation 
and collaboration in this year’s performance negotiations, and agreement on the PY 2022 and PY 2023 
performance targets. 

If you have any questions, please contact Kurt Tackman at: kurt.r.tackman@hecc.oregon.gov. 

Thank you, 

 
 
Julia Steinberger 
Director 
Office of Workforce Investments  
Higher Education Coordinating Commission 
 

 

Email cc: 

Ann Mersereau, Chair, Workforce and Talent Development Board 

Todd Nell, Director, Workforce and Talent Development Board 

Kurt Tackman, Deputy Director, Office of Workforce Investments  
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